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Dear Parents  

This week the school is really starting to see the signs of spring. Our grass is growing very 

quickly and the trees are starting to display blossoms adding to the aesthetic value of the 

school. Our children are also starting to take the woolly jumpers off and already some 

summer games are apparent in the playground.  
 

Last week on Friday we had 23 students travel to Dubbo for Western Region Athletics 

with 8 Orange Public School children progressing through to the State Championships in 

term 4. Congratulations goes to all students who attended and good luck to our Western 

Region representatives.  
 
 

Special mention goes to two of those students 

who not only made selection but also broke 

long standing Western Region records. Sam 

Hill broke the record in the 800m running 

event while Sadie Keegan broke two Western 

Region records in both the discus and shot 

put.  
 
 

This week the children in Grade 5 have been very excited with the excursion to Canberra 

starting today. After an early start today the students will spend the next two days moving 

around Canberra to a number of attractions. This is a great experience for the students 

and one the staff thoroughly enjoy. The scheduled return home is 5.30pm on Friday but 

the school will keep parents aware of travel times using facebook as a means to 

communicate on Friday afternoon. 
 

This week our primary site has hosted Healthy Harold and we always enjoy our time with 

Harold and his important messages on healthy choices. The Life Education van will be in 

the school right up to and including next Tuesday. 
 

As part of our ongoing ground improvements the school is planting more trees within the 

school. Most of our infants’ classes had the opportunity to plant a grove of Ornamental 

pear trees today. They learnt about the importance of trees to our environment, what 

they need in order to thrive and how to plant them. All the children were involved in an 

aspect of the planting such as placing the tree, digging the soil or placing it around 

the tree, watering and fertilising it. The children will have ownership of the tree and be 

able to care for it and watch it grow as they move through the grades. A big thank you to 

Mark and Ceri Cameron for their help in digging the holes and providing some quality 

fertiliser.  



 

As mentioned in previous newsletters the school will be adopting an option for the girls summer dress in 2019. The 

manufacturers of the items have clearly indicated that they will be looking towards a rollout in September 2019 as 

their summer dress orders had already been placed. As such the school will look to implement the summer option in 

term 4 2019. The school is currently in consultation with the P&C on a proposed white shirt for the boys but again 

this would be seen to be introduced late in 2019. I encourage parents who would like to discuss the uniform changes 

to please contact the school. The process of implementation of any uniform change always involves considerable 

consultation and I thank the P&C for their extensive involvement with the process. 
 

As we move towards the last week of the term, I really hope you are ready to have some fun! This week we are really 

starting to get excited about the cliff hanger challenge and we are inviting all parents to come in next week on 

Wednesday, Thursday or Friday depending on your child’s class scheduled time to watch and have a go yourself. 
 

This activity is a reward to the school and children for their efforts in our 

KidsMatter well-being program that is run throughout the school during the 

year. Our students respond exceptionally well to the weekly lessons that have 

a clear social value, awareness and expectation base. These lessons have been 

taught throughout the school with each grade completing the same theme 

leaving no variation of understanding. I would like to commend the 

KidsMatter team who drive the program in the school but once again 

acknowledge and congratulate the children for their response. I am sure that 

many children will be challenged and hope to see lots of Mum’s and Dad’s 

attempting the challenge. 
 

 

Next week the school will also have several children involved in gala days for Cricket on Monday with girls from 

grades 3 and 4 involved, Touch Football on Thursday with selected children from stage two and three and following 

this Mrs Black will be taking approximately 100 students from grades 2,3 and 4 to a T-Ball gala day on Friday. This 

promises to be a great few days of activity and such a special way to conclude the term. 
 

Enjoy the week 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 
= 

 

  

 

 

 

Please join us on Thursday 20th September, 12-

1pm as we read for an hour. It is important 

students are read to as well as see their parents, teachers and other role models 

read particularly for pleasure. There has been a lot of research in this area listing the 

benefits reading for pleasure has  on our well -being and our mental health. These 

are the books I am reading this month, Memory Stones, a novel, where the 

backdrop is the Junta in Argentina in 1976 and The Griffith Wars, non fiction, the 

story of Donald Mackay and the town that stood up to the Mafia. 

Debbie Smith 

Teacher Librarian 

_____________________________________________________________________ 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Girls Cricket 
 

Following the success of our girl’s cricket clinic on Thursday, 19 of our Year 5 girls travelled to Jack Brabham Park to 

participate in Woolworths Blast Cup. The girls had so much fun on the day putting into practise the skills they have 

learnt. One of the teams OPS Strikers were the overall winners on the day. Congratulations to all girls. It was such a 

pleasure to take students who showed such enthusiasm, sportsmanship and camaraderie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPS Cricket Nets 
 

 

On Friday we celebrated the opening of our cricket nets. All 

students are very excited about having these nets available. 

The nets were able to be refurbished with a grant from the 

ODJCA and a donation from Orange City Cricket Club as well as 

school funds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

OPS Sport 

K-6 Every Friday 

OPS - 2018 School Year Dates 

September  

18-25 
Primary Life Education Van 

September  

19-21 
Year 5 Canberra Excursion 

September 22 P&C Family Portrait Day - Saturday 

September 24 T20 Blast Cricket years 3 and 4 

September 26 OPS Netball Presentation 

September 27 Touch Football Gala Day 

September 28 T - Ball Gala Day 

September 28 Last Day for Students - Term 3 

October 15 First Day for Students - Term 4 

October 17 Kindy 2019 Parent Information Session 5-6pm 

October 19 Infants Sport Day - Wade Park 

October 23 Music Evening 6 - 7.30pm Communal Hall 

October  

24-25 
OHS Transition Day - Details to follow 

October 25 OPS Yarn Up 3.30pm 

October 29 - 

November 2 
NAIDOC Week 

October 29 - 

November 9 
Kinder 2019 Transition 

November 23 School Spectacular 

December 7 Year 2 Orientation and Disco 

December 12 Christmas Concert 

December 14 Year 2 Orientation - Scavenger Hunt 

December  17 

OPS Presentation -  

Community Hall, Primary 
 

K-2 - 10am to 11am 

Stage 2 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Stage 3 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 19 

2019 SRC Induction &  

Year 6 Right of Passage 

Community Hall, Primary 2pm to 3.10pm 

December 19 Last Day of Term 4 for students 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Wednesday 26thSeptember 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 1 
Thursday 27th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 2 
Monday 24th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 3-6 

Change of Date 

Friday 28th September 

2.30pm-3pm 
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Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus and is 

open 9.00am to 10.00am on certain dates during the Term. 

 

Term 3   2018   dates are:  

 

Friday:   28/9/18  9-10am  

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in our Clothing Pool  

please call  

Michelle Blowes  - 0434 947 836 
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